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F0000 F0000INITIAL COMMENTS 

An onsite follow-up survey was conducted 07/08/25. 
Event ID #1E3S12. The facility is back into compliance
effective 06/20/25. 

 

F0558 F0558

SS = D

Reasonable Accommodations Needs/Preferences 

CFR(s): 483.10(e)(3) 

§483.10(e)(3) The right to reside and receive services
in the facility with reasonable accommodation of 
resident needs and preferences except when to do so 
would endanger the health or safety of the resident or
other residents. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

 

F0578 F0578

SS = D

Request/Refuse/Dscntnue Trmnt;Formlte Adv Dir 

CFR(s): 483.10(c)(6)(8)(g)(12)(i)-(v) 

§483.10(c)(6) The right to request, refuse, and/or 
discontinue treatment, to participate in or refuse to 
participate in experimental research, and to formulate
an advance directive. 

§483.10(c)(8) Nothing in this paragraph should be 
construed as the right of the resident to receive the 
provision of medical treatment or medical services 
deemed medically unnecessary or inappropriate. 

§483.10(g)(12) The facility must comply with the 
requirements specified in 42 CFR part 489, subpart I 
(Advance Directives). 

(i) These requirements include provisions to inform and
provide written information to all adult residents 
concerning the right to accept or refuse medical or 
surgical treatment and, at the resident's option, 
formulate an advance directive. 

(ii) This includes a written description of the 
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Continued from page 1
facility's policies to implement advance directives and
applicable State law. 

(iii) Facilities are permitted to contract with other 
entities to furnish this information but are still 
legally responsible for ensuring that the requirements
of this section are met. 

(iv) If an adult individual is incapacitated at the 
time of admission and is unable to receive information
or articulate whether or not he or she has executed an
advance directive, the facility may give advance 
directive information to the individual's resident 
representative in accordance with State law. 

(v) The facility is not relieved of its obligation to 
provide this information to the individual once he or 
she is able to receive such information. Follow-up 
procedures must be in place to provide the information
to the individual directly at the appropriate time. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0580 F0580

SS = D

Notify of Changes (Injury/Decline/Room, etc.) 

CFR(s): 483.10(g)(14)(i)-(iv)(15) 

§483.10(g)(14) Notification of Changes. 

(i) A facility must immediately inform the resident; 
consult with the resident's physician; and notify, 
consistent with his or her authority, the resident 
representative(s) when there is- 

(A) An accident involving the resident which results in
injury and has the potential for requiring physician 
intervention; 

(B) A significant change in the resident's physical, 
mental, or psychosocial status (that is, a 
deterioration in health, mental, or psychosocial status
in either life-threatening conditions or clinical 
complications); 

(C) A need to alter treatment significantly (that is, a
need to discontinue an existing form of treatment due 
to adverse consequences, or to commence a new form of 
treatment); or 

(D) A decision to transfer or discharge the resident 
from the facility as specified in §483.15(c)(1)(ii). 

(ii) When making notification under paragraph 
(g)(14)(i) of this section, the facility must ensure 

 

FORM CMS-2567 (02/99) Previous Versions Obsolete Event ID: 1E3S12 Facility ID: 990860 If continuation sheet Page 2 of 13



PRINTED: 07/22/2025

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

CENTERS FOR MEDICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES

FORM APPROVED

OMB NO. 0938-0391

STATEMENT OF DEFICIENCIES
 AND PLAN OF CORRECTIONS

(X1) PROVIDER/SUPPLIER/CLIA
IDENTIFICATION NUMBER:
345522

(X2) MULTIPLE CONSTRUCTION

A. BUILDING

B. WING

(X3) DATE SURVEY COMPLETED

07/08/2025

NAME OF PROVIDER OR SUPPLIER

FLETCHER REHABILITATION AND HEALTHCARE CENTER

STREET ADDRESS, CITY, STATE, ZIP CODE

86 OLD AIRPORT ROAD , FLETCHER, North Carolina, 28732

(X4) ID 
PREFIX 

TAG

SUMMARY STATEMENT OF DEFICIENCIES 
(EACH DEFICIENCY MUST BE PRECEDED BY FULL 
REGULATORY OR LSC IDENTIFYING INFORMATION)

ID 
PREFIX 

TAG

PROVIDER'S PLAN OF CORRECTION 
(EACH CORRECTIVE ACTION SHOULD BE

 CROSS-REFERENCED TO THE
 APPROPRIATE DEFICIENCY)

(X5) 
COMPLETION

 DATE

F0580 F0580

SS = D

Continued from page 2
that all pertinent information specified in 
§483.15(c)(2) is available and provided upon request to
the physician. 

(iii) The facility must also promptly notify the 
resident and the resident representative, if any, when
there is- 

(A) A change in room or roommate assignment as 
specified in §483.10(e)(6); or 

(B) A change in resident rights under Federal or State
law or regulations as specified in paragraph (e)(10) of
this section. 

(iv) The facility must record and periodically update 
the address (mailing and email) and phone number of the
resident 

representative(s). 

§483.10(g)(15) 

Admission to a composite distinct part. A facility that
is a composite distinct part (as defined in §483.5) 
must disclose in its admission agreement its physical 
configuration, including the various locations that 
comprise the composite distinct part, and must specify
the policies that apply to room changes between its 
different locations under §483.15(c)(9). 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0600 F0600

SS = D

Free from Abuse and Neglect 

CFR(s): 483.12(a)(1) 

§483.12 Freedom from Abuse, Neglect, and Exploitation 

The resident has the right to be free from abuse, 
neglect, misappropriation of resident property, and 
exploitation as defined in this subpart. This includes
but is not limited to freedom from corporal punishment,
involuntary seclusion and any physical or chemical 
restraint not required to treat the resident's medical
symptoms. 

§483.12(a) The facility must- 

§483.12(a)(1) Not use verbal, mental, sexual, or 
physical abuse, corporal punishment, or involuntary 
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Continued from page 3
seclusion; 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0636 F0636

SS = D

Comprehensive Assessments & Timing 

CFR(s): 483.20(b)(1)(2)(i)(iii) 

§483.20 Resident Assessment 

The facility must conduct initially and periodically a
comprehensive, accurate, standardized reproducible 
assessment of each resident's functional capacity. 

§483.20(b) Comprehensive Assessments 

§483.20(b)(1) Resident Assessment Instrument. A 
facility must make a comprehensive assessment of a 
resident's needs, strengths, goals, life history and 
preferences, using the resident assessment instrument 
(RAI) specified by CMS. The assessment must include at
least the following: 

(i) Identification and demographic information 

(ii) Customary routine. 

(iii) Cognitive patterns. 

(iv) Communication. 

(v) Vision. 

(vi) Mood and behavior patterns. 

(vii) Psychological well-being. 

(viii) Physical functioning and structural problems. 

(ix) Continence. 

(x) Disease diagnosis and health conditions. 

(xi) Dental and nutritional status. 

(xii) Skin Conditions. 

(xiii) Activity pursuit. 

(xiv) Medications. 

(xv) Special treatments and procedures. 
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Continued from page 4
(xvi) Discharge planning. 

(xvii) Documentation of summary information regarding 
the additional assessment performed on the care areas 
triggered by the completion of the Minimum Data Set 
(MDS). 

(xviii) Documentation of participation in assessment. 
The assessment process must include direct observation
and communication with the resident, as well as 
communication with licensed and nonlicensed direct care
staff members on all shifts. 

§483.20(b)(2) When required. Subject to the timeframes
prescribed in §413.343(b) of this chapter, a facility 
must conduct a comprehensive assessment of a resident 
in accordance with the timeframes specified in 
paragraphs (b)(2)(i) through (iii) of this section. The
timeframes prescribed in §413.343(b) of this chapter do
not apply to CAHs. 

(i) Within 14 calendar days after admission, excluding
readmissions in which there is no significant change in
the resident's physical or mental condition. (For 
purposes of this section, "readmission" means a return
to the facility following a temporary absence for 
hospitalization or therapeutic leave.) 

(iii)Not less than once every 12 months. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0641 F0641

SS = E

Accuracy of Assessments 

CFR(s): 483.20(g)(h)(i)(j) 

§483.20(g) Accuracy of Assessments. 

The assessment must accurately reflect the resident's 
status. 

§483.20(h) Coordination. A registered nurse must 
conduct or coordinate each assessment with the 
appropriate participation of health professionals. 

§483.20(i) Certification. 

§483.20(i)(1) A registered nurse must sign and certify
that the assessment is completed. 

§483.20(i)(2) Each individual who completes a portion 
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Continued from page 5
of the assessment must sign and certify the accuracy of
that portion of the assessment. 

§483.20(j) Penalty for Falsification. 

§483.20(j)(1) Under Medicare and Medicaid, an 
individual who willfully and knowingly- 

(i) Certifies a material and false statement in a 
resident assessment is subject to a civil money penalty
of not more than $1,000 for each assessment; or 

(ii) Causes another individual to certify a material 
and false statement in a resident assessment is subject
to a civil money penalty or not more than $5,000 for 
each assessment. 

§483.20(j)(2) Clinical disagreement does not constitute
a material and false statement. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

F0658 F0658

SS = D

Services Provided Meet Professional Standards 

CFR(s): 483.21(b)(3)(i) 

§483.21(b)(3) Comprehensive Care Plans 

The services provided or arranged by the facility, as 
outlined by the comprehensive care plan, must- 

(i) Meet professional standards of quality. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

F0677 F0677

SS = E

ADL Care Provided for Dependent Residents 

CFR(s): 483.24(a)(2) 

§483.24(a)(2) A resident who is unable to carry out 
activities of daily living receives the necessary 
services to maintain good nutrition, grooming, and 
personal and oral hygiene; 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

 

F0686 F0686

SS = G

Treatment/Svcs to Prevent/Heal Pressure Ulcer 

CFR(s): 483.25(b)(1)(i)(ii) 
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Continued from page 6

§483.25(b) Skin Integrity 

§483.25(b)(1) Pressure ulcers. 

Based on the comprehensive assessment of a resident, 
the facility must ensure that- 

(i) A resident receives care, consistent with 
professional standards of practice, to prevent pressure
ulcers and does not develop pressure ulcers unless the
individual's clinical condition demonstrates that they
were unavoidable; and 

(ii) A resident with pressure ulcers receives necessary
treatment and services, consistent with professional 
standards of practice, to promote healing, prevent 
infection and prevent new ulcers from developing. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0690 F0690

SS = D

Bowel/Bladder Incontinence, Catheter, UTI 

CFR(s): 483.25(e)(1)-(3) 

§483.25(e) Incontinence. 

§483.25(e)(1) The facility must ensure that resident 
who is continent of bladder and bowel on admission 
receives services and assistance to maintain continence
unless his or her clinical condition is or becomes such
that continence is not possible to maintain. 

§483.25(e)(2)For a resident with urinary incontinence,
based on the resident's comprehensive assessment, the 
facility must ensure that- 

(i) A resident who enters the facility without an 
indwelling catheter is not catheterized unless the 
resident's clinical condition demonstrates that 
catheterization was necessary; 

(ii) A resident who enters the facility with an 
indwelling catheter or subsequently receives one is 
assessed for removal of the catheter as soon as 
possible unless the resident's clinical condition 
demonstrates that catheterization is necessary; and 

(iii) A resident who is incontinent of bladder receives
appropriate treatment and services to prevent urinary 
tract infections and to restore continence to the 
extent possible. 
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Continued from page 7

§483.25(e)(3) For a resident with fecal incontinence, 
based on the resident's comprehensive assessment, the 
facility must ensure that a resident who is incontinent
of bowel receives appropriate treatment and services to
restore as much normal bowel function as possible. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0725 F0725

SS = E

Sufficient Nursing Staff 

CFR(s): 483.35(a)(1)(2) 

§483.35 Nursing Services. 

The facility must have sufficient nursing staff with 
the appropriate competencies and skills sets to provide
nursing and related services to assure resident safety
and attain or maintain the highest practicable 
physical, mental, and psychosocial well-being of each 
resident, as determined by resident assessments and 
individual plans of care and considering the number, 
acuity, and diagnoses of the facility's resident 
population in accordance with the facility assessment 
required at §483.71. 

§483.35(a) Sufficient Staff. 

§483.35(a)(1) The facility must provide services by 
sufficient numbers of each of the following types of 
personnel on a 24-hour basis to provide nursing care to
all residents in accordance with resident care plans: 

(i) Except when waived under paragraph (f) of this 
section, licensed nurses; and 

(ii) Other nursing personnel, including but not limited
to nurse aides. 

§483.35(a)(2) Except when waived under paragraph (f) of
this section, the facility must designate a licensed 
nurse to serve as a charge nurse on each tour of duty.

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

F0726 F0726

SS = E

Competent Nursing Staff 

CFR(s): 483.35(a)(3)(4)(d) 

§483.35 Nursing Services 
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Continued from page 8

The facility must have sufficient nursing staff with 
the appropriate competencies and skills sets to provide
nursing and related services to assure resident safety
and attain or maintain the highest practicable 
physical, mental, and psychosocial well-being of each 
resident, as determined by resident assessments and 
individual plans of care and considering the number, 
acuity and diagnoses of the facility's resident 
population in accordance with the facility assessment 
required at §483.71. 

§483.35(a)(3) The facility must ensure that licensed 
nurses have the specific competencies and skill sets 
necessary to care for residents' needs, as identified 
through resident assessments, and described in the plan
of care. 

§483.35(a)(4) Providing care includes but is not 
limited to assessing, evaluating, planning and 
implementing resident care plans and responding to 
resident's needs. 

§483.35(d) Proficiency of nurse aides. 

The facility must ensure that nurse aides are able to 
demonstrate competency in skills and techniques 
necessary to care for residents' needs, as identified 
through resident assessments, and described in the plan
of care. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0760 F0760

SS = D

Residents are Free of Significant Med Errors 

CFR(s): 483.45(f)(2) 

The facility must ensure that its- 

§483.45(f)(2) Residents are free of any significant 
medication errors. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

 

F0761 F0761

SS = D

Label/Store Drugs and Biologicals 

CFR(s): 483.45(g)(h)(1)(2) 
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Continued from page 9
§483.45(g) Labeling of Drugs and Biologicals 

Drugs and biologicals used in the facility must be 
labeled in accordance with currently accepted 
professional principles, and include the appropriate 
accessory and cautionary instructions, and the 
expiration date when applicable. 

§483.45(h) Storage of Drugs and Biologicals 

§483.45(h)(1) In accordance with State and Federal 
laws, the facility must store all drugs and biologicals
in locked compartments under proper temperature 
controls, and permit only authorized personnel to have
access to the keys. 

§483.45(h)(2) The facility must provide separately 
locked, permanently affixed compartments for storage of
controlled drugs listed in Schedule II of the 
Comprehensive Drug Abuse Prevention and Control Act of
1976 and other drugs subject to abuse, except when the
facility uses single unit package drug distribution 
systems in which the quantity stored is minimal and a 
missing dose can be readily detected. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0806 F0806

SS = D

Resident Allergies, Preferences, Substitutes 

CFR(s): 483.60(d)(4)(5) 

§483.60(d) Food and drink 

Each resident receives and the facility provides- 

§483.60(d)(4) Food that accommodates resident 
allergies, intolerances, and preferences; 

§483.60(d)(5) Appealing options of similar nutritive 
value to residents who choose not to eat food that is 
initially served or who request a different meal 
choice; 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

F0809 F0809

SS = E

Frequency of Meals/Snacks at Bedtime 

CFR(s): 483.60(f)(1)-(3) 
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Continued from page 10
§483.60(f) Frequency of Meals 

§483.60(f)(1) Each resident must receive and the 
facility must provide at least three meals daily, at 
regular times comparable to normal mealtimes in the 
community or in accordance with resident needs, 
preferences, requests, and plan of care. 

§483.60(f)(2)There must be no more than 14 hours 
between a substantial evening meal and breakfast the 
following day, except when a nourishing snack is served
at bedtime, up to 16 hours may elapse between a 
substantial evening meal and breakfast the following 
day if a resident group agrees to this meal span. 

§483.60(f)(3) Suitable, nourishing alternative meals 
and snacks must be provided to residents who want to 
eat at non-traditional times or outside of scheduled 
meal service times, consistent with the resident plan 
of care. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

F0812 F0812

SS = F

Food Procurement,Store/Prepare/Serve-Sanitary 

CFR(s): 483.60(i)(1)(2) 

§483.60(i) Food safety requirements. 

The facility must - 

§483.60(i)(1) - Procure food from sources approved or 
considered satisfactory by federal, state or local 
authorities. 

(i) This may include food items obtained directly from
local producers, subject to applicable State and local
laws or regulations. 

(ii) This provision does not prohibit or prevent 
facilities from using produce grown in facility 
gardens, subject to compliance with applicable safe 
growing and food-handling practices. 

(iii) This provision does not preclude residents from 
consuming foods not procured by the facility. 

§483.60(i)(2) - Store, prepare, distribute and serve 
food in accordance with professional standards for food
service safety. 
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Continued from page 11

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 

 

F0880 F0880

SS = E

Infection Prevention & Control 

CFR(s): 483.80(a)(1)(2)(4)(e)(f) 

§483.80 Infection Control 

The facility must establish and maintain an infection 
prevention and control program designed to provide a 
safe, sanitary and comfortable environment and to help
prevent the development and transmission of 
communicable diseases and infections. 

§483.80(a) Infection prevention and control program. 

The facility must establish an infection prevention and
control program (IPCP) that must include, at a minimum,
the following elements: 

§483.80(a)(1) A system for preventing, identifying, 
reporting, investigating, and controlling infections 
and communicable diseases for all residents, staff, 
volunteers, visitors, and other individuals providing 
services under a contractual arrangement based upon the
facility assessment conducted according to §483.71 and
following accepted national standards; 

§483.80(a)(2) Written standards, policies, and 
procedures for the program, which must include, but are
not limited to: 

(i) A system of surveillance designed to identify 
possible communicable diseases or 

infections before they can spread to other persons in 
the facility; 

(ii) When and to whom possible incidents of 
communicable disease or infections should be reported;

(iii) Standard and transmission-based precautions to be
followed to prevent spread of infections; 

(iv)When and how isolation should be used for a 
resident; including but not limited to: 

(A) The type and duration of the isolation, depending 
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Continued from page 12
upon the infectious agent or organism involved, and 

(B) A requirement that the isolation should be the 
least restrictive possible for the resident under the 
circumstances. 

(v) The circumstances under which the facility must 
prohibit employees with a communicable disease or 
infected skin lesions from direct contact with 
residents or their food, if direct contact will 
transmit the disease; and 

(vi)The hand hygiene procedures to be followed by staff
involved in direct resident contact. 

§483.80(a)(4) A system for recording incidents 
identified under the facility's IPCP and the corrective
actions taken by the facility. 

§483.80(e) Linens. 

Personnel must handle, store, process, and transport 
linens so as to prevent the spread of infection. 

§483.80(f) Annual review. 

The facility will conduct an annual review of its IPCP
and update their program, as necessary. 

This REQUIREMENT is NOT MET as evidenced by: 
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